
MINUTES
KENTUCKY DEFENSE COUNSEL, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

August 18, 2022 – 4:00 p.m.
TELECONFERENCE

Zoom:

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/2463330994?pwd=cWxseTNrZTRqbTRyTmNYK2hJUHg0QT09 



Meeting ID:  246 333 0994

Passcode:
FS2020


If your computer does not support audio, dial:  1-312-626-6799
ATTENDANCE:   total of 18 for the meeting, quorum present.
Baldwin, Jeffrey 

Barth, Graham 

Bishop, Michael 

Coltharp, James 
Enzweiler, Michael 

Fowler, Kristen 

Jordan, Megan 

Kennedy, Todd 

Key, Jarad 
Cocanougher, Jennifer 
Klapheke, David 

Lawless, Paul 

Mando, Jeffrey 

Page, Todd 

Riley, David 

Towe, Adam 

Winchell, Elizabeth 

Worak, Kristen
The meeting was called to order at 4:04 pm by President-Elect Kristen Fowler.     The minutes from the March 17, 2022 Board Meeting were reviewed.    Motion to approve the minutes was made by Jarad Key, second by Todd Page and the motion was carried.  
Jennifer Cocanougher presented the Executive Director report (attached). Membership, Financials for 2021-22 and 2022-23 Year to Date, Correspondence, and Office Operations were shared.  It was noted that firm sponsorship seemed lower than normal.  Jenny was asked to send invoices to firm sponsors.  One item of correspondence was an annual donation request from the NFJE.   In the past, KDC has donated to NFJE.    A motion to sponsor at the same level as in 2021 was made by Paul Lawless, with a second by Todd Page.   Motion passed.
At this point in the meeting, Kristen Fowler turned the meeting over to President Jason Coltharp.  

Jason Coltharp presented the President’s Report.    Due to the difficulties in coordinating the transfer of the signatory to the current bank account, the Executive committee is recommending closing the current bank account and authorizing Jennifer Cocanougher to open a new account.  Retired Executive Director Kathi McKeown is the signatory on the current account.    Current Executive Director Jennifer Cocanougher will open a new account and Andrew DeSimone has agreed to serve as a secondary contact on the account. Further discussion on the process, including transfer of any credit/debit cards and updating the online payment system, was held.  Jeff Mando made a motion to authorize Jennifer Cocanougher to open a new account for the Kentucky Defense Counsel, Inc and serve as a signatory on the account as well as debit/credit card issued to the Kentucky Defense Counsel, Inc.  Second was made by Paul Lawless and motion passed.     Jeff Mando made a motion to authorize current Secretary/Treasurer Andrew DeSimone to serve as secondary signatory and contact for the account(s) of the Kentucky Defense Counsel, Inc.    Paul Lawless seconded and the motion passed. 
Jason also reported that the Awards/Nominations Committee needs nominees for the Secretary/Treasurer position This is a multiyear commitment, as the nominee would serve one year as Secretary/Treasurer, followed by one year as Vice-President, one year as President-Elect, one year as President and finally one year as Immediate Past-President.   The Awards/Nominations Committee will also recruit a new chair for the Publications Committee.    Jason recognized the current publications chair, Noelle Haegele for extending her service through the Spring/Summer 2022 edition of Common Defense.   
Committee Reports

1. Todd Page reported the Spring Seminar was a success.     
2. 2022 Fall Seminar

Todd Page reported on plans for the Fall Seminar and Awards Luncheon on September 29-30 at the Marriott Lexington City Center.    A motion was made by to approve the proposed contract for a single presenter.    Whitney Williams submitted a written update on plans for the Young Lawyers session to be held on Thursday, September 29.     All speakers in place: Ashley Brown will discuss case management/firm expectations/ethical billing, Adam Towe will be discussing deposition practicalities and Brian House has agreed to discuss mediations.  Plans are being made for a sponsored after-seminar cocktail reception.
1. 2023 Spring Seminar

Jarad Key volunteered to serve as Spring Seminar chair.

2. Round Table Discussions







Paul Lawless is reviewing and developing topics for round table discussions in the coming months.   Paul asked members to share possible topics for additional round table discussions. 
3. Small Table Lunches








No report was presented, will be re-visited at the next board meeting.
4. Amicus Committee






David Klapheke expressed his gratitude for the KDC amicus brief which has been filed with KY Supreme Court.    
5. Publications Committee
Jason Coltharp and Jenny Cocanougher gave updates on the current issue of COMMON DEFENSE.  It will be sent to print within the next week.   Jenny Cocanougher will confirm that all sponsors with paid advertisements will receive a hard copy of the publication.     Jason thanked Noelle for her continued leadership as chair of the publications chair.   The committee chair’s duties were reviewed.    
6. Young Lawyers






Whitney Williams submitted a request for a YLS Committee budget beyond what the chair is allocated for attending the DRI seminar.   It is difficult to secure locations to host social hours without making a deposit.  Having to seek board approval is not efficient and delays the planning process.  A working budget for YLS events would be supremely beneficial for the committee to carry out its goal of keeping new members engaged in KDC.     Kristen Fowler made a motion to create a budget line item for YLS events of $1,000.00.   The motion was seconded by Mike Bishop and the motion was carried.    
7. Women in the Law






The inaugural Women in the Law Summit was a success.   After expenses are paid each participating state organization will receive approximately $1,000.  Everyone was in agreement to plan this program again but in two years.  The dates of April 25 & 26, 2024 will be the dates for the next regional Summit which will be held again in Cincinnati.

8. CLE Committee






Beth Winchell shared this report from the CLE committee:
We’ve had a good year so far, with webinars on ethics and mediation rules and advocacy this summer.  For the fall, we will be offering a webinar on navigating expert document production, presented by CTL Group.  CTL Group previously presented on water intrusion issues, with a fantastic trivia program afterward – they were a lot of fun and offered gift card prizes for correct answers.  They’ve been a great sponsor.

 

We will also have Archer Hall presenting in November on the admissibility and use of digital evidence at trial.  

 

We don’t have December set up yet – we often skip December because of low turnout, so we may move straight on to January.  The CLE committee will be meeting in September to get the end of 2022/beginning of 2023 curriculum set.  As always, suggestions on topics or presenters are welcome
9. Membership Committee





Graham Barth shared additional information regarding membership.     Current membership numbers were presented earlier in the Executive Directors’ report.   Graham and others discussed the need for KDC members to reach out to those who have not yet renewed their annual dues.  Graham requested a list of inactive members and volunteered to coordinate efforts to reach out to those who have become disengaged with KDC over the past two years.   A pending membership application has been received from Michael Krauser, however, it is missing a KDC member as a sponsor.   Jenny Cocanougher will reach out to Mr. Krauser’s firm to designate a sponsor for this new member.  
10. Nominations and Awards Committee
Kristen Fowler, chair of the nominations and awards committee, reported that seven award nominations have been received for review.   The committee is also charged with securing nominations for open positions (currently Secretary/Treasurer, Publications Chair, and Social Media chair.)   The nominations committee is chaired by the president-Elect and includes the Immediate Past President, and the YLS chairperson. 

11. Social/Outreach committee

Jarad Key, chair of the social/outreach committee, reported the committee is proposing a tailgate event at the UK vs SC football game on October 8 in Lexington KY.    Jarad has researched options for group tailgating and recommends the package for up to 30 persons.   This will be a great opportunity to market to law school students.    Paul Lawless moved to approve up to $3000 to cover the cost of a tailgate event at the UK vs SC football game.   The motion was seconded by Kristen Fowler and the motion was carried. 
12.  DRI Update







Jarad Key also shared that DRI is conducting an International Service Day in October.  The board agreed to organize a donation campaign (monetary or items) for the flood-impacted counties in Eastern Kentucky.   Jennifer Cocanougher will reach out to agencies in the impacted counties to determine items of greatest need.  
With no further business, Jarad Key made a motion to adjourn, second by Jeff Mando.   Motion passed.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:15 pm

Minutes prepared by 

Jennifer Cocanougher 

